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February 14, 2019 
 
Ms. Jana Saba     Data Request Response Center 
Rocky Mountain Power   PacifiCorp 
1407 West North Temple, Suite 330  825 NE Multnomah St., Suite 2000 
Salt Lake City, UT 84116   Portland, OR 97232 
 
Re: Advice Letter No. 18-04, Rocky Mountain Power’s Proposed Tariff Revisions to Electric 

Service Regulation Nos. 4 (Supply and Use of Service), 5 (Customer’s Installation), 7 
(Metering), 9 (Deposits), 10 (Termination of Service and Deferred Payment Agreement), 
12 (Line Extensions), and Electric Service Schedule No. 300 (Regulation Charges); 
Docket No. 18-035-T04 

 
Dear Ms. Saba: 
 

The Public Service Commission (“PSC”) reviewed the January 30 and February 6, 2019 
filings by PacifiCorp (collectively, “Filings”), updating Electric Service Regulation Nos. 4 
(Supply and Use of Service), 5 (Customer’s Installation), 9 (Deposits), 10 (Termination of 
Service and Deferred Payment Agreement), 12 (Line Extensions), Electric Service Schedule No. 
300 (Regulation Charges), and Tariff Index Sheet D. The updates, effective January 16, 2019, 
were made pursuant to the PSC’s January 15, 2019 Order (“Order”) in this docket.   
 

The PSC also reviewed the February 12, 2019 comments filed by the Division of Public 
Utilities (“DPU”). The DPU concludes PacifiCorp’s Filings comply with the Order and 
recommends the PSC approve them. 

 
Based on the PSC’s review of the Filings and the DPU’s comments, it appears confusion 

exists pertaining to the PSC’s intent regarding changes to Regulation 12, Section 5(b) Deduct 
Service (Section 5(b)). For clarity, the PSC adopted and approved both PacifiCorp’s and UAE’s 
proposed clarifying language pertaining to Section 5(b). (Order at 10-11.) One such change, 
however, was not included in the Filings. Specifically, in its December 12, 2018 reply 
comments, RMP proposed the following changes to the first sentence of the second paragraph of 
Section 5(b): “Beginning January 16, 2019, new Deduct Service installations are is only allowed 
where the Facilities Owner provides service to the Deduct Customer at or below 34.5 kV, and 
only ….” To ensure consistency with the Order, the PSC requests PacifiCorp revise Sheet No. 
12R.14, filed on January 30, 2019, to include these changes, effective January 16, 2019. 
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Based on the PSC’s review of the filing and the DPU’s recommendation, Tariff Sheet 
Nos. 4R.1-2, 5R.2, 9R.1, 9R.3-4, 10R.9, 12R.1-13 and 15-17, 300.2-3, and Index Sheet No. D 
are approved as filed on January 30 and February 6, 2019, effective January 16, 2019. PacifiCorp 
shall file a revised Sheet No. 12R.14 within 15 days.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
PSC Secretary 
DW#306678 


